
        Stockville, NE 
        April 7, 2020 
 
The Board of Frontier County Commissioners met pursuant to adjournment in regular session on April 7, 2020, with the following 
present by telephone conference:  Steven J. Hall, Chairman, Kevin Owens, Vice-Chairman, J.R. Houser, board member and Darla M. 
Walther, County Clerk. Chairman Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. and stated that the open meetings act is posted on the 
wall at the courthouse and available online.  Owens moved to approve the agenda, Houser seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; 
Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye.  Owens moved to approve the minutes from the March 25, 2020 meeting; Hall seconded.  Roll call vote- 
Owens, Aye; Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye.  Discussion was held regarding Houser moved to approve the claims including Lance Zwickl 
cell phone more than 90 day old, Owens seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye.   
 
At 9:15 A.M. Chairman Hall opened the Board of Equalization Meeting.  Discussion was held regarding a Tax List Correction.  
Owens moved to approve the Tax List Correction for Bert and Deborah Petersen; Houser seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, 
Aye; Houser, Aye.  Chairman Hall adjourned the Board of Equalization meeting at 9:20 A.M. 
 
At 9:30 A.M. Nicola Buker with the Village of Stockville was present by telephone to discuss the armor coating project on the street 
running through the Village in front of the Courthouse.  Discussion was tabled to the next meeting.   
 
At 10:00 A.M. Jon Schroeder, County Attorney was present by telephone to answer any legal questions for the board.   Discussion 
was held regarding the Pieper fence project.   
 
Drug and alcohol testing for county employees with CDL licenses was discussed.  The County Clerk will research the rules for testing 
during the COVID-19 state of emergency.  Owens moved to sign Resolution #20-14 correcting funds withing the Wireless E911 Fund; 
Houser seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye; Houser, Aye.  An asbestos inspection letter was received from Asbestos 
Inspection Service for the old food pantry building.  The County will remove the asbestos flooring and dispose of at a proper landfill.  
Asbestos Inspection Services will then reinspect and issue a clearance report for demolition.  The NACO Cash in Lieu Program was 
discussed.  Houser moved to sign up for the program and offer a $450 monthly cash option starting July 1, 2020 ending June 30, 2021 
to be reviewed and renewed annually; Owens seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye; Houser, Aye.  Bids were reviewed for 
painting of the Courthouse.  Discussion was held regarding a seed cleaner operator and the sale of the old seed cleaner.  The Nebraska 
Extension Frontier County has reported they are helping local schools, producers and families during the COVID 19 state of 
emergency.  Hall moved to adopt the Frontier County Road Department Emergency Action Plan; Owens seconded.  Roll call vote 
Hall, Aye; Houser, Aye; Owens, Aye.  The County Employee Health Fair scheduled for May 21st will be rescheduled to a later date.  
The Law Enforcement Meeting to be held May 6, 2020 will be postponed to a later date.   
 


